
December 6, 2017 

Mr. Jonathan Lamb 
Senior Environmental Quality Analyst 
Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
Air Quality Division 
3058 West Grand Boulevard 
Suite 2-300 
Detroit, Michigan 48202 

Subject: 

Dear Mr. Lamb: 

SRN: 83518, Wayne County 
November 29,2017, Violation Notice 

RECEIVED 

FEB - 8 2018 

Prolld Sponsor 

This letter is in response to the Violation Notice {" NOV" ) dated November 29, 2017, issued to the United 
States Gypsum Company ("USG"), located at 10090 West Jefferson Avenue, River Rouge, Michigan. The 
NOV cites alleged violations involving failure to perform Initial Performance testing for visible emissions 
according to New Source Performance Standard (NSPS) Subpart 000 performance testing 
requirements. 

USG will address the NOV by conducting performance testing on the building that houses: EU-9 Granular 
System, EU-23 Raymond Mill, and EU-35 HRA landplaster bin on January 41

h 2018 to satisfy the Initial 
testing requirement. Testing will be completed by Montrose Air Quality Services Division according to 
the emissions test plan letter that was submitted to the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
on November 30, 2017. 

USG will continue to perform weekly visible emissions checks utilizing US EPA Method 22 on the 
emission sources after the initial performance test. If you have any questions or require additional 
information, please contact Brian Geter, Environmental Coordinator, at {313) 624-4231. 
Sincerely, 

Matthew Craig 
Plant Manager 
United States Gyps m Company, Detroit Plant 
Phone{313)624-4230 
cc: John Kempton, USG, Detroit 

Nick Brooks, USG, Detroit 
Greg Kinser, USG, Chicago 
John Bolden, USG, Chicago 

Brian Geter, USG, Detroit 

United States Gypsum Company 10090 West Jefferson Avenue. River Rouge, Ml 48218-0089 t 313 842-4455 usg.com 


